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Chemicals and Cancer  
 Two December newspaper articles prompt the 
choice of this subject.  The first said that worldwide in 
2009 the number of deaths from cancer is expected to 
exceed the number of deaths from heart disease for the 
first time.  The second article, on December 31st, titled 
"One Final Warning on Chemicals" was by the noted 
columnist and environmental lawyer, Al Myerhoff.  He 
wrote that except for pharmaceuticals and to some ex-
tent pesticides, the vast majority of the approximately 
50,000 commercial and industrial chemicals currently in 
use are not subject to any pre-market approval or test-
ing for long-term health effects.  Some background 
facts: 
1. In 1920 there were about 25 food additives, whereas 
now there are many thousands.  None of these are re-
quired to have tests for health effects.   
2. For pharmaceuticals, which we normally ingest in 
small amounts, under prescription, for a short period of 
time, short and long-term testing of health effects is re-
quired.  For food additives, which we ingest in large 
quantities over a long period of time, such testing is not 
required. 
3. Two ubiquitous examples:  
A.  Sodium nitrite, a known carcinogen, is widely used 
as a preservative in meats.  Eating such treated meats 
more than twice a week has been shown to cause a 
statistical increase in cancer in humans.   
B.  Red dyes are widely used as a coloring in foods.  
Several of these red dyes have been shown to be car-
cinogens.  A University of Michigan professor told me 
whenever this is shown the food industry makes a slight 
chemical change and introduces a new version of the 
red dye. He thought future research would show all red 
dyes of this prevalent type are carcinogens.  But such 
research may never be done because it would just lead 
to more minor modifications of the same compound 
type. 
4. Another writer has estimated 85 percent of all human 
cancers are caused by something we ingest.  Not by 
the sun's radiation, or some inherent genetic weakness.   
5. Another different author claims 15 percent of the 
population have no genetic defense against cancer.  
That is, for this 15 percent cancer proceeds quickly to 
death, whereas for the other 85 percent of the popula-
tion they have resistance to some cancers, have tumors 
shrink, go into remission, etc. 
 Our foods, our water, and our air are polluted.  I 
believe the Food and Drug Administration (FDA), the 

(Continued on page 2) 
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Photo by Frances H. Coleman 

Sierrans on Wading Bird Way checking for exposed webbing 
on a perfect sunny cool morning. 

Photo by Frances H. Coleman 

Liane, Susan and Sharon working the treacherous webbing - 
after pausing to enjoy the huge flock of white pelicans in the 

background. 



Center for Disease Control (CDC), and the government in 
general do not protect the public adequately.  The govern-
ment should test all 50,000+ commercial and industrial 
chemicals to which the public is exposed.  The Obama 
administration should rewrite the inadequate Toxic Sub-
stances Control Act. The CDC should develop a rapid re-
sponse procedure to track and control salmonella out-
breaks, and other diseases.  There have been at least two 
salmonella outbreaks causing human deaths in the last 
year and the CDC has responded too slowly and with 
many errors.  Until the above is done it would seem pru-
dent to ingest only all natural foods, and avoid any that 
contain artificial flavorings, colorings, or preservatives.  If 
enough people did this the food manufacturers and the 
supermarkets would pull back from marketing these pol-
luted products.          
 Al Myerhoff died December 21, 2008, at age 61, of 
leukemia, which he speculated may  have been caused by 
air pollution.   
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� No, I’m not talking about the current drought, bad as it 
is. I’m talking about life after 2013 when the Water Man-
agement District’s restrictive new water use rules take af-
fect. At that point new developments will have to use alter-
native sources of water to supply their homes, farms, and 
businesses because the aquifer will be no longer be able 
to sustain additional withdrawals. The capacity of the cur-
rent water supply, the underground aquifer, will be maxed 
out. Because of our inland location, Polk County will be in 
a bind when it comes to utilizing most known new sources 
of water supplies. We don’t border on the ocean or gulf so 
desalination plants are out. Several rivers originate in our 
County but because we are located at their source there is 
little water flow available most of the year. Conservation 
will work short term but after a few years of our rapid 
growth patterns, we will be back to square one with re-
spect to water supply. Drilling deep wells can supposedly 
tap another layer of the aquifer but it may well be part of 
the same underground water supply which is already over 
pumped and therefore will not help. Large surface reser-
voirs are good for bird watching but rapid evaporation and 
costly plumbing to get the water to treatment and distribu-
tion plants may kill this idea. 
 Former County commissioner Neil Combee speaks 
for everyone when he states that there are no good single 
alternative water source options left for our region. What 
many are pinning their hopes on is what some call 
"conjunctive use". Future water supply will come from a 
variety of sources depending on the season. During the 
rainy season surface water would produce our supply of 
water while the aquifer would be used in the dryer months. 
There are no guarantees that this will work and for sure it 
will be very expensive. 
 There is another option and that is to restrict growth. 
No one likes to talk about this but as water becomes more 
costly and difficult to come by it may be the logical conclu-
sion, like it or not. Doing nothing is certainly not an option. 

 ....Charles Geanangel 
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 The Polk Growth Cap Coalition has halted their peti-
tion drive to get a growth cap amendment added to the 
county charter by referendum.  The Coalition was organ-
ized in early 2008 in response to public concerns over un-
bridled development.  It is clear that the residents of Polk 
County remain concerned about growth management, but 
given the economic downturn, Coalition members have 
decided to suspend the campaign and work to pass the 
Florida Hometown Democracy amendment in 2010 to 
bring about a change in growth management at the state 
level. The Coalition is very appreciative of the hard work 
by campaign volunteers and the signatures and contribu-
tions of local citizens. Remaining campaign funds have 
been earmarked for an  educational display at  the Circle 
B-Bar Reserve.                                               ....Marian Ryan 
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 Fixing our economy, making us energy independent, 
transforming our energy future, slowing and ultimately re-
versing climate change and its consequences will require a 
clear agenda and aggressive timetable that will allow us to 
Repower, Refuel, and Rebuild America. Working with 
some of the world’s top climate scientists, engineers, and 
energy experts, the Sierra Club has developed a Climate 
Recovery Agenda that will help our economy recover, re-
duce our dependence on foreign oil, cut carbon emissions 
80 percent by 2050, and protect our natural heritage, com-
munities, and country from the consequences of global 
warming. Putting our planet on the path to economic and 
climate recovery will require Congress,working with the 
Obama Administration, to: 
· Invest at least $150 billion in clean energy to create 

millions of new, high-quality jobs. 
· Reduce our dependence on oil by making our cars go 

farther on a gallon of gas, deploying innovative tech-
nologies, low-carbon fuels, and more transportation 
choices. 

· Move America to 100 percent renewable energy for 
electricity and dramatically increase the efficiency of 
our buildings and homes. 

· Tackle global warming by establishing an economy-
wide cap on carbon emissions. 

· Ensure that carbon permits are auctioned not given 
away. Action by Congress will provide leadership on 
the international stage to both work with and be com-
petitive with other nations as we invest in these ad-
vanced technologies. 

· Acknowledge the consequences of global warming 
that are already occuring and the need to protect vul-
nerable communities. wildlife and their habitat from 
drought, flooding, wildfires, and other dangerous im-
pacts.                                                 ....Sierra Clubhouse 
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For more activities/events, please visit our web site at http://florida.sierraclub.org/polk/�

2nd Thursdays 
of the month 
through March 

South Lake Howard Nature Park - Winter Haven.  Naturalist led Walk and Talk from 9 - 9:30AM.  
Call Rachelle 863 291-5600 ext 247 for more details. 

3rd Thursdays 
of the month 
through March 

Lake Hartridge Nature Park - Winter Haven.  Naturalist led Walk and Talk from 9 - 9:30AM.  Call 
Rachelle 863 291-5600 ext 247 for more details. 

Feb. 21 Trek Ten Trails Guided Hike - Lake Wales Ri dge State Forest.  Habitat as varied as oak ham-
mocks to old pine forests will be explored on this hike.  Participants may see Florida scrub-jays as 
well as deer and turkeys.  Call Marian at 863 293-6961 for more details. 

Feb. 28 Green Horizon Land Trust Annual Dinner Meet ing and Raffle - Bok Tower Gardens, Lake 
Wales. The reception with complimentary wine begins at 5:30; the dinner and program begin at 
6:30.  Larry Parsons, PhD, UofF/IFAS will speak on "Water Issues in Florida: Will Florida Have 
Enough!"  The $25 donation includes free entrance to the Gardens which are featuring blacksmithing 
demonstrations at 12:30 and 4:00 and at 3:00 and 4:00 there will be 'first come - first served' guided 
vehicular tours of lands recently acquired by Green Horizons to protect the Bok viewshed. Call the 
Land Trust at 863 678-1237 to make a reservation and the donation. 

Workshops at the Winter Haven Public Library 

Feb. 24 Creating a Rain Barrel.  This workshop covers the basics of water conservation and storm water 
runoff prevention using rain barrels.  The workshop itself is free but in this hands-on program, if you 
wish to create and take home a 55 gallon rain barrel, the cost will be $20 for W.H. utility customers 
(with copy of utility bill) and $25 for all others. At the Mar. 1 workshop artists and community mem-
bers will be on hand to help participants paint their barrels. Day session:  2-4PM   or   Evening ses-
sion: 5:30-7:30PM.  Call 863 519-8677 ext. 121 to register. 

Mar. 1 Micro Jet Irrigation.  This free workshop offered in conjunction with the Winter Haven Library ART 
EXPO - Birds, Butterflies and Blooms, emphasizes the importance of conserving water in our Florida 
landscapes, and how micro jet irrigation can be used as a tool in that conservation effort.  Time: 
2:30-4:30PM.  Call 863 291-5600 ext. 247 to register. 

Karst Documentaries 
In case you missed these documentaries when they were last shown about a year ago at the Winter Haven Library (325 
Avenue A, NW - 863 291-5880), repeat showings are scheduled as noted below.  The films are shown on the big screen 
with surround sound; presentations will be from 11AM until noon and from 6-7PM on Tuesdays.  Refreshments will be 
available for a nominal charge during the movies or you are welcome to bring your own. For more information, visit 
www.mywinterhaven.com or call 863 291-5600 ext 247. 

Mar. 3 Everglades:  Restoring Hope 

Mar. 10 Everglades:  Currents of Change 

Mar. 17 A River Returns (St. Johns River) 

Service - These Saturday events are Ridge Ranger pr ojects. 
These stewardship projects start at 9:00 at their respective locations.  For more details, especially concerning the Feb. 28 
and Mar. 14 activities, call the Volunteer Coordinator, Jim Reed, at 863 699-3742 or e-mail james.reed@myFWC.com or 

call Gunn at 863 326-5426 

Feb. 7 Bok Tower Gardens - Lake Wales. 
Feb. 14 Mackay Gardens - Lake Alfred. 

Feb. 21 Florida Wildlife Commission Mountain Lake C utoff Scrub -Lake Wales near Highways 27 and 17. 

Feb. 28 Recognition Day at Circle B Bar Reserve. 

Special activities such as greenhouse work, invertebrate study, fish species inventory, and bat surveys 
are available.  Call Jim for details.  

       In order to participate in one of the Sierra Club's outings, you will need to sign a liability waiver which will be furnished at the beginning of the outing.  If you would like to read a copy of the waiver prior to the outing, please see http://
www.sierraclub.org/outings/chapter/forms/ or call 415-977-5528.  In the interests of facilitating the logistics of some outings, it is customary that participants make carpooling arrangements.  The Sierra Club does not have insurance for carpool-
ing arrangements and assumes no liability for them.  Carpooling, ride sharing or anything similar is strictly a private arrangement among the participants.  Participants assume the risks associated with this travel.  Please note that the above 
listed activities are events that we think you will find interesting and fun, but they are not official outings.  Florida Seller of Travel Ref. No. ST37115 

Mar. 7 Tiger Creek Preserve - near Babson Park. 
Mar. 14 Florida Wildlife Commission Royce Ranch - L ake Placid.  Requires participant preplanning - call 

or e-mail Jim. 
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          General Meeting and Executive Committee 

Meeting Run Concurrently 

 Join Sierrans from Polk, Highlands, Hardee and DeSoto 
Counties at Homer's Original Smorgasbord, 1000 Sebring 
Square, Sebring (863 386-1440) for one of our 'circuit riding 
specials.'  We will start to eat at 6:00PM and by 6:45 our 
presenter will begin.  Homer's is in a shopping center at the 
intersection of US 27 and Memorial Drive across the street from 
Walmart.  You can't see Homer's from the highway;  you have to 
drive into the shopping center that includes a Winn-Dixie.  
Dinner is approximately $9 for the buffet and we have a room 
reserved.  Those from Polk wishing to carpool should call 
Frances at 956-3771. 
 In March we return to the Audubon Nature Center in Winter 
Haven. 
 

Web Site:  http://florida.sierraclub.org/polk/  
(links to Ancient Islands) 

Members should send changes of address to:  Sierra Club, P.O. Box 52968, Boulder, CO 80322-2968 
or address.changes@sierraclub.org  
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Paul Anderson  
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Email Tree Coordinator 
Jenny Jacobs - 439-1926 
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Annual dues include subscription to Sierra ($7.50) and chapter 
publications ($1). Dues are not tax-deductible.  

   

Please mail your check and this form  to: 
Sierra Club, PO Box 52968, Boulder, Colorado, 80322 -2968 

Check One Individual   

Introductory �  $25    

Regular �  $39 �  $47  

Senior �  $24 �  $32  

Student �  $24 �  $32  
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